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Dear Friends in Christ,  

I write this letter with a grieving and deeply troubled heart.  How 

could this happen?  Such beautiful lives lost in yet another sense-

less act of violence.  This, in our own back yard.  Trying to grapple 

with disturbing images that invade our minds leaves us stunned, 

sickened and shaken to our core. It is too much to bear.  As our 

President said before our grieving nation and in our sister commu-

nity of Newtown, òWe canõt tolerate this anymore!ó 

He is righté  we cannot tolerate this anymore!  And yet, when 

you have been knocked to your knees by bone breaking grief, 

when your mind is blank save for the rage that comes on so 

quickly, when you donõt know what to do in the face of inde-

scribable violence and unconscionable evilé where do you 

turn?  

I believe firmly that our faith provides the strength, comfort, guid-

ance, and courage we need to bring our families through this 

crisis and to bring to fruition the promise of a new world where 

grace abounds and such violence is no more.   

There is more to say and more to do, which I will be addressing in 

my sermon on January  6 th.   

Together, let us be agents of change in Godõs name for the sake 

of our children.  

God bless,  

Jonathan  
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ñWeôre here for you, why donôt you come home?òé. 

 

When I was growing up, I was fortunate to live in what we called a 
òhouse of loveó.  Both of my parents were warm, caring people, and 
they taught my brother and me lessons of hospitality, generosity and 
kindness by their example.   

 

Both of them had been the children of poor Italian immigrants.  They 
lived through the challenges of poverty during the Depression, the 
horrors of World War II and failed marriages.  But they found in each 
other, and in their family, a refuge and source of joy.   They were ev-
er forgiving, and whenever we had a problem or disappointment or 
heartbreak, we could count on them to say, òWeõre here for you, 
why donõt you come home.ó  

 

Like a loving father and mother, God has called us into a family of 
believers ð right here at First Church.  As children of faith, we are 
loved and cared for by God even more abundantly than the best 
earthly parent could.  Yes, we fail miserably and disappoint more 
times than we can count, but like a loving parent, God is always 
there to forgive -- and help us forgive each other, even when we 
would rather turn our backs or have our own way.  God sees our 
heartbreaks and deepest sorrows, and longs to turn our mourning 
into dancing.  Thankfully, we are called to dwell in a house of love.  
We just need to hear the call - òIõm here for you, why donõt you 
come home.ó 

 

  Melinda Westbrook           

FROM YOUR NEW ASSOCIATE MINISTER OR 
PARISH LIFE 

ñCOME HOMEò 

Friends in Christ,  

t is with a heavy heart that I write 
this greeting to you. We are all still 
reeling from the horrific event in 
Newtown, seeking to faithfully 
pray for and support the commu-
nity of Newtown, as well as walk 
through the season of Advent.  I 
will share this thought. Advent is a 
time of waiting  for the hope, 
peace, joy and love that Jesus 
Christ brings into our world.  Some-
times, when our lives are shattered 
by events that are unforeseen, the 
best we can do is wait. Some-
times, the best we can do is to 
slow down and feel our grief, and 
wait for our broken hearts to heal, 

through the love that Christ brings, 
and to be together in our waiting.   

Therefore, as we wait together for 
the Christ child to arrive, I will offer 
that I have felt Godõs constant 
love and presence, in our First 
Church community, since arriving 
home to become your new Act-
ing Associate Minister for Parish 
life.  Thank you for your wonderful 
welcome! My door is open and 
my phone nearby. Please call or 
stop by if you would like to have a 
conversation, or just to say hello.  

Yours in Christ, 

Erica 

A  NEW MISSION 

First Church will have a Food 

share truck in our parking lot to 

distribute more food to low 

income folks.  This will start   

January 7, 2013 at 1:00 p.m. 

and continue on alternate 

Mondayõs throughout the year 

at the same time.  

We need volunteers to help 

distribute the food - a small 

commitment of your time - 

only an hour (1:00 -2:00 p.m.) 

every other Monday.  

Sign-up sheets will be outside 

Palmer Hall and in the church 

office.  Any questions, please 

call Dave   Wadhams at 860 -

321-7160 or email  him at                     

wadhams.nd@comcast.net . 
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ñDONôT ASK MEðIôM ON SABBATICAL!ò                  
 - REVEREND KEVIN WEIKEL 

My brother -in-law prints t -shirts and I guess he just canõt resist.  He 
tells me he is going to print one for me that says, òDonõt Ask Me, 
Iõm on Sabbatical.ó  Itõs likely to get a lot of use.  As you read this, 
I will have started my three month sabbatical.  

Recently, Iõve been getting a lot of questions about Sabbaticals 
in general and specifically, my own.  Some want to know if Iõm 
excited about it, while others want to know what a Sabbatical is 
in the first place.   

Letõs start with the latter.  Alban Institute defines a Sabbatical this 
way, òA ministry sabbatical is not an extended vacation, nor is it 
a time for extensive study.  Instead, it is a release from the routine 
of the call for the physical, emotional, spiritual, and intellectual 
well -being of the ministry leader.ó  In other words, a sabbatical is 
about doing whatever it is that will rejuvenate a pastor.  At the 
bottom of this page, you can see the full lineup of things I have 
chosen, which I hope will rejuvenate me during my sabbatical.     

As to the question about whether or not Iõm excited?  It has tak-
en me a little while to warm up to the idea of being away for 
three months, but now that itõs getting close, yes, I am getting 
excited.  I will certainly miss all of you very much, and I truly mean 
that, but I am looking forward to this time away and to my com-
ing back refreshed and rejuvenated.  I am also looking forward 
to giving so many of our talented and creative lay leaders the 
space to use and explore their own gifts for ministry.   

I will be keeping you in my prayers over these months.  May God 
bless you as you begin this New Year and we will see you on April 
1st. 

 

 Kevin 

WHATôS KEVIN DOING ON 
SABBATICAL? 

·Spending time with Kelley and 

Sadie!!!  

·Attending the òPrepare/Enrich:  

Ministers Working with Mar-

ried Couplesó workshop in 

Worcester, MA  

·Meeting with Rev. Terry Martinson, 

Old South Union Church, 

Boston.  Rev. Martinson will 

be retiring in June after 40 

years of youth ministry.  

·Attending the òAdaptive Leader-

ship in Ministryó Conference, 

in Tampa, FL 

·Spending 10 Days learning and 

sharing with the staff and 

congregation at Plymouth 

Church, Coconut Grove, FL  

·Enjoying 6 Days at Disney World 

with Kelley and Sadie.  

 

·Attending the òLarge Church 

Youth Ministry Conference,ó 

in St. Petersburg, FL 

·Attending the òPracticing Prayeró 

course at my Alma Mater, 

Lancaster Theological Semi-

nary  

·Meeting with Rev. Burns Stanfield, 

Fourth Presbyterian Church, 

South Boston.  Rev. Burns is a 

gifted preacher and musi-

cian.  

·Meeting with Rev. Todd 

Yonkman, Beneficent Con-

gregational Church, Provi-

dence, RI.  Rev. Yonkman is 

experienced and knowl-

edgeable on the topic of 

church vitality and growth.  

·Visiting local churches such as 

Immanuel Hartford, Valley 

Baptist, Asylum Hill, South 

Church Granby, Saugatuck 

Congregational Church, and 

Cathedral in the Night.  

Reading:  òBig Questions, Worthy 

Dreams:  Mentoring Young Adults 

in Their Search for Meaning, Pur-

pose, and Faith,ó by Sharon Parks.  

òMissional Youth Ministry:  Moving 

from Gathering Teens to Scattering 

Disciplesó by Brian Kirk and Jacob 

Thorne.  òSaving Jesus:  How to 

Stop Worshiping Christ and Start 

Following Jesusó by Robin R. Mey-

ers.  òChoosing Church:  What 

Makes a Difference for Teensó by 

Carol Lytch.  

Reverend Kevin will get a few days to enjoy with his family at Disney World! 
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JANUARY WORSHIP 

SCHEDULE 

 

 

 

 

 

MUSIC NOTES  
I want to take this opportunity 
to wish everyone a happy and 
healthy New Year !  

This has been an extremely 
eventful half year, and thereõs 
a lot to think about for sure. But 
I do want to sincerely thank all 
those who participated in our 
Advent Pick -up Choir.  To see 
everyone involved in one 
place was by far and away 
the best Christmas present that 
I, or any choir director for that 
matter, could ever have re-
ceived.  

I also want to thank those who 
sang with us on Christmas Eve.  
That is a service that I know 
many look forward to, and it 
did not disappoint this year. 
Thanks to our instrumentalists, 
as well the Chancel orchestra, 
the brass, Dennis on percus-
sioné 

Many thanks to the Chancel 
Choir and others that helped 
with our George Mabry project 
ð a very rewarding experience, 
to say the least. Also for the 
work they did on the Inter -faith 
Thanksgiving service ð a gath-
ering that the entire town will 
not soon forget. Chancel Choir 
has also shouldered much re-
sponsibility for Sunday music, 
and done it very, very well. I 
donõt know what we would do 
without them.  

Womenõs Praise has done 
much over and above the call 
of duty ð our Masooli fundrais-
er, Simsbury Celebrates, Sup-
per Club, the Longest Night 
service, Singing on Sundays, 
and more. They were, as al-
ways, impeccable.  

Choral Bells has risen above 
the adversity of not having 
enough members to present 
some very beautiful music. It 
wouldnõt have been Christmas 
without them. Thank you, 
Jeannie.  

Junior Choir, as well, could use 

some additional members ð 
but each of them has sung 
very well ð and I am unbelieva-
bly proud of the job they did 
for the Christmas Pageant. 
They are the future of many 
music programs, both here in 
town and wherever they wind 
up down the line. Thanks to 
Tammy Warner Campson for 
all her hard work.  

Someone from one of our 
committees here in church 

wanted to know what anyone, 
particularly on his committee, 
could do to help further the 
music here in church. Itõs very 
simple:  

Show up, and sing. Come and 
play bells. Come and play 
your instrument. Stop talking 
about it, and do it. Iõve heard 
most of you sing, and, really, 
youõre all pretty good.  Studies, 
polls and meetings are great, 
but take the time to be there 
and take part. Even a little. 
Music here is not in the third 
person ð itõs really dependent 
on your face -to -face contribu-
tion. Without that, there is no 
music to admire, listen, or en-
hance your worship. It wonõt 
be here. And that canõt hap-
pen.  

Music is a great thing and a 

great tradition here. Letõs keep 

it going.  

Thanks for a great first half. Iõm 

looking forward to the second 

one.  

Happy New Year!         

Mark    п 

Services are held every 

Sunday at  

8:30 AM in the Chapel  

10:00 AM in the Sanctuary  

Unless otherwise noted  

January 6th  

COMMUNION & EPIPHANY       

SUNDAY 

Reverend Jonathan Morgan 

preaching at both services  

 

January 13th  

FIRST SUNDAY AFTER EPIPHANY 

Guest Speaker Bryan Nurnberger-

Bryan is the founder and Executive 

Director of Simply Smiles Ministry which 

is a special ministry of outreach for the 

children of Mexico and the Lakota 

Nation in South Dakota. Jonathan will 

be leading a group in May to the 

South Dakota Reservation.  

 

January 20th  

SECOND SUNDAY AFTER EPIPHANY 

Reverend Jonathan Morgan 

preaching at both services on  

Listening to the Heartbeat of God ñThe 

Celtic Tradition  

 

January 27th  

THIRD SUNDAY AFTER EPIPHANY 

Reverend Jonathan Morgan 

preaching at both services on  

Listening to the Heartbeat of God ñThe 

Roots of Progressive Christianity  
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Church School 
News  

 

Spring Church School 

Upcoming events 

Jan 2: Teacher/Shepherd 

Orientation, 6:00 pm, Pizza in 

Parsonôs study 

Jan 6: spring church school 

session starts 

 

Feb 2: Valentine Party/Parents 

night out 

Feb 3: Teacher Breakfast and 

orientation. 

Feb 10: Praying around the 

World Workshop 

 

  

K. I .D. S. @ First 

Kids Investigating Divine Stories at First Church 

Nursery (ages 3 & under)           

The nursery (Rm. 20) is available during the service for children ages 

3 and under.  The kids will be learning ñJesus Grew and I Growò 

Pre-K Class (ages 3-4) The Pre-K class (Rm. 38) will be participating in a 
unit entitled ñJesus Grew and I Growò, through crafts, playing games, and 
singing.  Students will start in church and be dismissed to class after the 
childrenôs message. Parents are asked to escort their children to class. The 
church school mission project offering is collected in the classroom. 

 

Kindergarten Class The Kindergarten class (Rm. 37) will be learning the 
lesson  ñJesus Grows Upò  though games, crafts, and activities. Students will 
start in church and be dismissed to the chapel after the childrenôs message. 
They will meet their teachers in the chapel. Remind students that the mission 

Grades 1-6: Teach Us How to Pray: Prayer is talking with God. There are 
many ways to talk with God and many different kinds of prayers. Jesus taught 
his disciples to pray and gave them as example that we still use today. We call 
this example the Lord's Prayer. The students will experience different types of 
prayer. 

  
B.L.A.S.T 
Rm.35-Art 

Mouse Pad 
Rm.32- 
Computers 

Creation 
Station 
Rm.34-Cooking 

Coliseum 
Rm.29- 
Games 

Matter of 
Faith 
Rm.33ï 
Science 

Wk. 1   (1/6) 

PreK-6 Begin in Church 

Gr. 1 

Gr. 4 
Gr. 2 

No class 

today 

Gr. 3 

Gr. 5 

No class 

today 

Wk. 2   (1/13) 

PreK-6 Begin in Church 

No class 

today 

Gr. 1 

Gr. 4 
Gr. 2 

No class 

today 

Gr. 3 

Gr. 5 

Wk. 3   (1/20) 

PreKï 6 Begin in Church 

Gr. 3 

Gr. 5 

No class 

today 

Gr. 1 

Gr. 4 
Gr. 2 

No class 

today 

Wk. 4   (1/27) 

PreK-6 Begin in Church 

No class 

today 

Gr. 3 

Gr. 5 

No class 

today 

Gr. 1 

Gr. 4 
Gr. 2 

Pre-Confirmation Class, Grades 6 & 7:  The students will be learning 

about the Old Testament stories through movies and activities. Students begin 

in church and are dismissed to the youth room. 

Jan 6:    Can it be proven that God exists? 

Jan 13: Is God male? 

Visit 

www.firstchurchsimsbury.com 

to 

¶To watch videos and see pictures 
of church school events: 
Simsbury Celebrates Craft 
table, Early School Closing 
Program, Christmas Stocking 
Mission Project, and other 
church school activities. 

¶To print the informational sheet 
about what each rotation 
classroom is learning. 
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Church School Winter Mission 

Project 

 

 

 

 

 

Toiletry kits for South Park Inn: 

The church school is collecting toiletry kit 
items for the students to assemble. We 
need small Kleenex packages, face/wash 
cloths, combs, hairbrushes, tooth-
brushes, and toothpaste, etc. Only new 
items please. 

Students will be assembling the kits on 
Feb 17th. 

Spring Teacher/Shepherd 

TeacherðShepherd Opportunities  

Jan 6, ðMay 12, 2013 

Help the kids at First Church of Christ grow in their faith and community 

as you grow in yours. Become a church school teacher or shepherd.  

Contact: cindy.cole@1stchurchsimsbury.org.   

Nursery: Kate Bruno, Cheryl Robucci 

Pre-K: Meredith Dendinger, 2 teachers needed 

Kindergarten: Patti Scanlon, Theresa Carlson 

Rotation Program for grades 1-5: Each rotation teacher will teach 6 times 

during the Spring Session.  

Computer room: Sarah Wilmarth Guasta, 1 teacher needed 

Cooking room: Lori Grabinsky, 1 teacher needed 

Art room: JoAnn Hogan, 1 teacher needed 

Science room: Linda Peach, 1 teacher needed 

Game room: Bryan Tawney, Beth Strapp 

Shepherds  

1st grade shepherd: needed 

2nd grade shepherd: Erin Naspo 

3rd grade shepherd: Jackie Brook 

4th grade shepherd: needed 

5th grade shepherd: Betsey Zackeo and Anysley Hodges 

6th & 7th grade Pre-Confirmation class ï Anne Marie Prabulos, Kim 

Tawney 

Praying Around the World Workshop 

Feb 10th in Palmer Hall, 10:15, Grades K-7 

 

 

 

Despite our differences in culture and religion, 

people all over the world are similar in that they 

all pray to God.  We will experience cross 

cultural ways of praying that we can incorporate 

into our everyday lives. 

Students will participate in the following activities: 

Stringing our prayers - making prayer beads 

Creating Tibetan prayer flags 

Using Buddhist and Hindu Mandalas for Meditation 

Creating a table top tote bag with 40 prayers for Lent 

Making a finger Labyrinth 

Building a Zen prayer garden 

Assembling a Jesus praying craft 

Baking prayer pretzels 

Valentines Party/Parents Night Out 

Sat, Feb 3, 2012 in Palmer Hall 

5:00-8:00 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

Please fill out the registration form  

Ages 3 (potty trained) to 5th Grade 

Games, Crafts, Stories, and a movie.  

Ages: 3(potty trained) - 5th grade; teen 

helpers are needed 

Cost: free will offering  

Snack: we are looking for donations of 

healthy snacks, i.e. baby carrots & fruit 

Registration forms: will be available on 

the 3rd floor church school bulletin board 

Vacation Bible 

School:  

Coming to you this 

summer! 

 

Visit: 
www.firstchurchsimsbury.com to 
see an introductory video of the 
activities we will be doing at VBS this 
June. 

 

Church 
School 
News  

mailto:cindy.cole@1stchurchsimsbury.org
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REV. KEVIN WEIKELñYOUTH AND YOUNG ADULT MINISTRY 

PLAY, DISCUSS, WORSHIP, GROW, SERVE, LOVEé 

JUNIOR FELLOWSHIP (Grades 7 -8) 

Fri., January 4th    2:15-4:00 p.m.                           

After all the hard work, today we will announce the results of our Heifer International 
Fundraiser and talk about all the good things those funds will do for resource -poor families 
around the globe.  And of course, as usual, weõll play some icebreakers and games. 

Fri., January 18th    2:15-4:00 p.m .  

Regular JF gathering at the church with icebreakers, games, and a topic TBA.  

PRE-CONFIRMATION (Grades 6 and 7)  

January 6th                         Can it be proven that God exists?  

January 13th    Is God male?  

January 20th    Does God still create stuff today?  

January 27th    Why should I pray when God doesnõt answer   
    all my prayers?  

CONFIRMATION GROUP (Grade 8)  

January 13th    5:00-7:00 p.m.                                                             

Large Group Meeting  (Baptism & Communion) in Palmer Hall for students  . 

January 27th    5:00-7:00 p.m.           

Small Group Meeting (Saints)  at host  homes for students.   

PF YOUTH GROUP (Grades 9-12) 

January 6th    7:00-9:00 p.m.   

Regular gathering in the Youth Room.  We are inviting PF Alumni back to talk with us about 
what life after high school is like.  

 

January 13th    7:00-9:00 p.m.   

Regular gathering in the Youth Room.  Our topic will  be, òNavigating Drugs and Alcohol.ó 

 

January 20th    7:00-9:00 p.m.   

Regular gathering in the Youth Room.  We will  continue our conversation on òNavigating 
Drugs and Alcoholó 

January 25th at 7:00 p.m. into Saturday, January 26th at 9:00 a.m.  PF 
Youth Group Lock In!!!  

YOUTH GROUP HAPPENINGS 

PF for Parents: 

We MISSED you!  We 

had a great first ses-

sion.....we discussed 

our children's challeng-

es they face nowadays, 

our relationships with 

God, our relationships 

with each other, and 

most importantly, how 

we can help and sup-

port each other from 

week to week.   

Our meetings coincide 

with PF making it that 

much easier to sched-

ule and to participate. 

Please give our group a 

try and see what you 

think! We will start our 

second session in Jan-

uary (TBD). 

If you have any ques-

tions, please free to 

contact me at 860-217-

1682 or email me at 

sjcello1@comcast.net. 

Sincerely, 

Becky Sjogren 

PF FOR 
PARENTS 

mailto:sjcello1@comcast.net
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Mark Mercier attended the meeting to share with the Executive Council strategies to strengthen the 

membership of the Chancel Choir based on his difficulty over time in recruiting and retaining         

members.  

Reverend Weikel shared with the meeting plans for the PF group to again support the Christmas fund-

raising with the Harwinton Star project and that the JF group would once again be seeking funds in 

support of the Heifer Project.  As Kevin starts his sabbatical beginning January 1 st through March 30 th, 

he informed the meeting that leadership plans are established for the PF; JF; and Confirmation pro-

grams.  

Dane Woodberry provided an update on the Connecticut Trust for Historic Preservation grant timeline 

and preparation.  It was agreed that Rick Wilde and Dane, serving as coordinators,  would proceed to 

prepare the first step of the grant application ð namely the Technical Assistance Grant request that 

must be submitted by December 10 th.  The strategy for the overall grant, if approved, would be di-

rected toward needed roof repairs.  

Dane Woodberry, on behalf of the Strategic Plan subcommittee addressing a proposed form of new 

governance for First Church, provided an overview of the progress as a result of interviews and visita-

tion with other Churches, as well as the feedback received from the recent focus group meeting with 

members of the Congregation.  The next step will be to digest the feedback and upgrade the frame-

work of the proposed structure for discussion at a special session of the Executive Council in the Janu-

ary timeframe.  

Dave Wadhams, Chair of the Board of Mission and Outreach, overviewed for the meeting, progress to 

date on the planned future use of the Church House.  The recommendation has been narrowed to 

working with Covenant to Care as the site for possible use for their administrative offices.  It was 

agreed that a subcommittee of Dave Wadhams, Ron Patterson, Dick Burns, and Bill Ketchabaw, will 

address the project on behalf of First Church and will present a brief synopsis of the project at the Jan-

uary meeting of the Exec utive Counc il. 

Reverend Morgan reported that Stewardship is progressing with pledges ahead of the program at this 

point in time last year.  It was recommended that some form of progress communication be given 

soon to the Congregation.  

Treasurer Ron Patterson reported that he expects we will end the year with a slight surplus, primarily 

due to less than expected expenses compared to budget.  All 2013 budget submissions have been 

received and the preliminary 2013 budget will be reviewed with the Executive Council in January.  

Ron noted that there are major challenges confronting us for 2013.  

Phil Wilde, representing the Board of Trustees, gave a brief report on the Veterans Memorial proposed 

by the Veterans of Foreign Wars for the northern portion of the Church property.  The preliminary de-

sign has been done and it was noted there will be no financial impact to First Church.  

President Westbrook reported that the Church settlement with the Fatic family has received closure 

from the Probate Court and is now proceeding through the logistics of payment.  

Paul Bryant, Chair of the Board of Elders, reported that an ONA ad hoc committee will be formed in 

January to move forward with advertisement and publicity.  

Vice President Goss informed the meeting that he will be unavailable to serve during the months of 

January through March inclusive. Subsequent to the meeting, President Westbrook announced that 

Vice President elect Jim Trimble has agreed to commence serving as Vice president beginning in Jan-

uary.   

Bill Ketchabaw  

Clerk of the Congregation  

 DECEMBER EXECUTIVE COUNCIL 

CLOSURE OR 

POSTPONMENT 

DUE TO               

INCLEMENT 

WEATHER 

If we have to can-

cel or change any 

Sunday services 

and/or related Sun-

day church activi-

ties because of in-

clement weather, it 

will be posted as 

follows:  

~On our website 

http://

www.1stchurchsims

bury.org . 

~The automated 
message on our 
main phone num-
ber will be  

   changed to re-
flect what is hap-
pening  

 

~WFSB (Channel 3) 
and WVIT (Channel 
30) will scroll our 
announcement on 
air under First 
Church of Christ, 
Simsbury.  An an-
nouncement will 
also appear on their 
websites - 
www.http://
www.wfsb.com  and  

www.http://
www.nbcconnectic

ut.com .   
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Housing for Associate Pastors 

When it became necessary to have an associate pastor, the church also 
provided housing for them.  In the December Cornerstone  I spoke of Rev. 
McLeanõs associate, Rev. Samuel Richards, whose parsonage was built in 
1851. His was the first house built for an associate. From there on, it contin-
ued to be necessary to have one or more associate ministers and their hous-
ing was also provided by the church. By the late twentieth century, many 
ministers, senior and associate, preferred to buy their own homes and have 
the equity in them and be given a housing allowance. So now letõs discuss 
the parsonages that the church provided for the associate ministers.  

The church bought the Ensign House across the street for the church in 1955 
to add more space for the church school, social hall, kitchen and meeting 
rooms. On the third floor  there was an apartment  in which several members 
of the church staff and associate ministers lived.  Those people were: Mal-
colm Washburn; George Easton and his family, Jane Gibbons and her hus-
band, Ken Huang; Elizabeth McClure, director of Christian Education; Rick 
Huleatt, a seminary student and his wife and finally, Bruce Comiskey and his 
wife during their first year here.  

In 1964, when the church was looking for a replacement for George Easton, 
it became aware that several candidates did not want to have their chil-
dren living on the third floor of the parish house. During that year, the church 
purchased the house at 12 Deerfield Road  and there lived the Wallace An-
derson family and then the Ira Chace family. When the next associate pas-
tor was hired, Charles Foley and his family, they wanted to own their own 
home, so the church decided to sell that house.  

During Bruce Comiskeyõs first year as associate, the church purchased prop-
erty at 78 Seminary Road and built another parsonage. Then the Comiskey 
family lived there for two years, followed by Jack Zapulla and his family, 
then Jayne Kalika and her husband Rob Hundley; then Cynthia Carr and 
Esther Portillo. The house also served as a home for refugees and finally Ra-
chel Bickford and her husband Peter lived there in 1997.  

My husband Boyd and I joined the church in 1982 and I remember the Semi-
nary Road parsonage and its inhabitants, and the many times Boyd and the 
Trustees, youth groups and others did work inside and outside the house. I 
also remember when Lyman Potter and his family lived in the parsonage on 
Firetown Road and when that house was sold after he retired. Since then 
the senior and associate ministers have purchased their own homes and 
have received a housing allowance. This seems to be the modern way of 
dealing with housing for the ministers. Some denominations still provide par-
sonages in the traditional manner.  

Lyman Potterõs history of our church, ò..To Sette Ourselves in Gospel Orderéó 
outlines all this and much, much more. Give it a read sometime. We still 
have copies to sell for $10.00.  

Donna M. Hopkins , Church Historian  

HISTORICALLY 

SPEAKING 
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  мл 

 UPCOMING RETREATS AND TRIPS 

 ~ Save the Date! ~  

2013 Womenõs Retreat 

Friday, March 15 ñ17, 2013  

at Silver Lake Conference Center, Sharon, CT  

 Join us as we play, rest, reflect and explore faith together.   Walk down to 

the lake, sit by the fire, get crafty or lose yourself in deep conversation.  This 

is not to be missed!   

 If you would like to help plan this yearõs retreat, 

please contact Erica Nierendorf at 860 -651-3593. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

Light in the Shadows  

Tuesday Nights at 7:00 p.m.  

January 8. 15 & 22, 2013  

    In the Parlor         

Led by Reverend Jonathan Morgan  

 

 

 

 

 

Dealing with a life threatening and or a long -term debilitating illness is very 

challenging, and at times, demoralizing and depressing.   How do you cope 

when you or someone close to you has such a challenge to face?   How do 

you find meaning and purpose when you or a loved one feels the significant 

restrictions such illness can bring?   Where is God in all of this?  

If this is something you are dealing with in your life, join us as we share a special 

video series and special discussion in this important series.   It will make a 

difference!   

 

FELLOWSHIP HOUR SCHEDULE 

January, 2013 

 

 

 

 

1/6/13  Families 

1/13/13  Board of Christian Education  

1/20/13  Church Officers, Executive Committee & 

  Carebags  

1/27/13  Families 
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There are lots of ways to 

get involved at First 

Church! You can teach 

Church School, serve at 

the soup kitchen, par-

ticipate in card making 

or prayer shawl minis-

tries, sing in a choir, help 

with youth 

groupé.there are end-

less possibilities! Contact 

one of our ministers for 

more information!  



First Church of Christ  

689 Hopmeadow Street  

Simsbury, CT 06070 

(860) 651-3593 

Www.fccsimsbury.org  

 

First Church of Christ  

689 Hopmeadow St  

Simsbury CT 06070 

860-651-3593 

Fax 408-9229 

Kitchen 658 -9043 
 
 
 
STAFF 
Rev. Jonathan Morgan 
Senior Minister 
jonathan.morgan@ 
1stchurchsimsbury.org 
 
Rev. Kevin Weikel 
Associate Minister for 
Youth and Young Adults 
kevin.weikel@ 
1stchurchsimsbury.org 
 
Erica Nierendorf                      

Associate Minister of Parish Life  

enierendorf@fccsimsbury.org 

 
Mr. Mark Mercier 
Dir. of Music Ministries 
mark.mercier@ 
1stchurchsimsbury.org 
 
Ms. Cindy Cole 
Director of Christian Ed. 
cindy.cole@ 
1stchurchsimsbury.org 
 
Ms. Nancy Healy 
Church Administrator 
nancy1stchurch@  
gmail.com 
 
Ms. Catherine Behrens 
Financial & Membership Coordinator 
cathie.behrens@ 
1stchurchsimsbury.org 

Ms. Darlene Davis                      
Church Secretary  
darlene.davis@1stchurchsimsbury.org 

Ms. Ann Gallion                           
Church Secretary              
ann.gallion@1stchurchsimsbury.org 

Mr. Joe Martinez                       
Facilities Manager           
joe.martinez@1stchurchsimsbury.org 

 

 

Please note that the Menõs Breakfast for January 8th has been 

cancelled  


